

MINUTES OF P&F MEETING

Date:	7 th March 2016
Location:	Faith Lutheran College – Beveridge Rd LOFT
Present:	Natalie Morrisby, Greg Fowler, Jacqui Taylor, Glenn Gray, Catherine Williams, Anthony Mueller, Pastor Brenton, Tania Russell, Kerry Richards.
Apologies:	Darren Pope, Claire.
Devotion:	Led by Pastor Brenton.
Confirmation minutes accepted as read:	Motioned by Natalie Morrisby, seconded by Catherine Williams, moved by Greg Fowler.
Business Arising:	Nil
Inward/outward correspondence	Nil
Treasurer Report:	<p>Greg presented the financial report as at 31st Dec 2015</p> <p>\$275,000 for the wish list hasn't come out yet, leaves the P & FA with \$105,000 in assets. Funfest we need to watch expenses. Food is the biggest expense. Look into purchase order books to allocate to correct stalls.</p> <p>Catherine will be meeting with the new College shop lady and will speak about expenses.</p> <p>There is a difference in the P & FA levy between 2014/2015 which Catherine will look in to.</p> <p>Kerry asked if the previous statement could be amended to match the current statement.</p>
Principal's Report:	<p>No official report.</p> <p>Anthony spoke about IT parent workshop being held explaining what the children are doing, this will be held before the next p&fa meeting.</p> <p>There will be a survey looking for parent feedback for the quality schools program, it will show how our school compares to other Lutheran schools nationwide, it will show our strengths and weaknesses and the data will be available in term 2, with planning to come after that.</p>
Student Council	<p>The student council presentation of the Loft.</p> <p>The current college captains 2016 welcomed us to the re-launch of the Loft and thanked the P&fa for their assistance.</p> <p>The direction for the Loft is to be a unique learning space and thanked the 2015 captains for their work.</p> <p>Pastor Brenton said a prayer to launch the Loft and for God to bless this area.</p> <p>Past students spoke about changing the space to benefit group study and also for single study, they utilised the area for the shape.</p> <p>Space is mainly used for seniors. The whiteboard tables are great.</p> <p>Last year the council met and spoke to the P & FA about the string movement and shine where we</p>

	<p>gave a grant for \$1000. This year they will be taking part in National stand against bullying day – cross country – having arm bands and setting up a system for taking anonymous phone calls. SHINE – Planning will be underway in term 2, they have resources such as books and bibles. Sarah Day is the facilitator and the captains are the mentors.</p> <p>Tania thanked the student council for coming in and also to the 2015 students for attending.</p> <p>Anthony thanked the past and present students, great turn out.</p>
General Business:	<p>Funfest meetings are underway. The SPAH Isn't needed for the laser tag so can go outdoors. All the classes are covered for their stalls. The hamburger stall is looking at extra gourmet options and vege options. Tania suggested looking at the costing for the rides for funfest. Anthony said the drinks price needs to go up. These items will be brought up at the next funfest meeting.</p> <p>FAME – There is opportunity to make more money. This time around will have pre entertainment. Gold coin donation to enter the building. Ideas to have an art auction, need to run on time.</p> <p>The welcome BBQ was a success, not much food left over. Kerry asked if it could be a little earlier in the term and not in the same week as the info night. Talked about a name change so everyone knows it's for all students and families not just new to the school.</p> <p>The open day is on the 18th (Junior school) 19th (high school). Spread the word, mention at the school assemblies, email, facebook etc. Call out to students to come along to promote the school. On the day there will be music performances, Art, IT, the canteen will be open. Would be great for the P & FA to come along to help out. Would be good to expand the Open Day and have more activities. Catherine mentioned contacting Years 3/4/5 to come along and have a look as there is lots of hidden treasures.</p> <p>The question was asked about having funfest at the high school? Answered that the reputation of the funfest is at junior school, that's where people know it is.</p> <p>Bush dance will be in Term 3.</p> <p>Greg asked how the enrollments were? Anthony responded that the starts of the year enrollments are good. We have lost some students to the new trade college also some schools offered scholarships to some students and catholic schools are subsidized which is where we lost some to. Faith had great academic performance last year. Natalie asked if Faith offered scholarships, Anthony responded and said we sure do, it's offered for academia, sports and arts, it's advertised on the website.</p>
Meeting closed by prayer by:	Anthony Mueller @8.25pm
Next meeting:	21 st March combined with funfest at Link road campus.